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JANUARY  

Plough Sunday service held as usual in the Red Lion, with tractor blessed by the Reverend Pauline 

Hart 
 

FEBRUARY 

The wettest and mildest February on record. 
 

MARCH 

Wet, mild and very dull 

A village meeting was called in March as details of proposed quarry in Brightlingsea Road and 

Hall Farm land had been advertised 

 

APRIL 

 

MAY 

Bluebell weekend was warm and bright, very wet on Bank holiday Monday afternoon but £800 

collected for St Helena Hospice 

 

JUNE 

 

JULY 

 

AUGUST 

 

SEPTEMBER 

Very warm month, the bowls club sadly played their last game on the green which had been in 

constant use since 1934, due to lack of members it became impossible to continue. 

 

OCTOBER 

Another mild month 

At a meeting of the village hall it was announced that the village hall committee had taken over 

the lease of the bowling green at a rent of £1200 per annum for three years.  This was a facility to 

be used by the pre-school and also wedding and party venues. 

 

NOVEMBER 

Very cold snap in middle of month 
 

DECEMBER 

Mild again for Christmas 
 


